
CSUDH Academic Senate Meeting


Loker Student Union


October 27, 1999

M/S/P October 13, 1999

Voting Members Present: Afrookhteh, Andrews, Britt, Brulois, Butler, Charnofsky, Dowling, Dominguez, Feuer, Furusawa, Ganezer, Goders, Hare, Henschel, Hunt, Jacobs,  Johnson, Karber, Lalas, Lee, Long, Malamud, McDermott,  McEnerney, O=Connor, Smith, Stricker, Sturm, Vanterpool, Watson, Whetmore, Whitmore, Denise Williams, Dick Williams

Voting Members Absent: Amouzegar, Billes, B. Christie, R. Christie, De La Camp, Heuschkel,  Gray-Shellberg, Heuschkel,  Johnston, Kaplan, Kowalski, LaCorte, Little, Lyons, Maciel, McGee-Bracken, McNulty, Press, Robles, Todd



Non-Voting Ex-Officio Members Present: Bates, Gordon, Webb, S. Williams

Guests: Margaret Blue, Jenny Franklin, James Harris, Gary Levine, Linda Pomerantz, Pat Riple

Chair Vanterpool called the meeting to order at 2:30 p.m.

Open Forum
Senator Dick Williams wondered when blackboards would reappear in NSM classrooms.

1. 
Approval of the Agenda





M/S/P

[After modifying  #5 to make it an Information Item]
2. Approval of the Corrected Minutes for 10/13/99


M/S/P
3. Parliamentarian=s Report




Parliamentarian Dominguez presented Senate with additional candidates (underlined), who were approved by acclamation. 

a. PRP: Bear Chang (SOM).

b. Loker University Student Union Board: Kathleen Johnston (SOE), Maria Eva Valle (CAS), Ann Chelbicki (SOE), Justine Bell-Waters (SOM)

c. Student Grievance Committee: Martin Hare (SOE); Mahyar Amouzegar (SOM) Anonymous (CAS), Anonymous (SOH).

The Senate M/S/P (with one abstention) that the Aanonymous@ members from CAS and SOH have been approved with the assumption that each school/college will submit one name only.  The deans now need to identify these faculty.

A discussion ensued about the difficulty of staffing committees. Two suggestions were made: 1) do the elections in the spring for the following AY; 2) make the school/college responsible for electing members who represent the school/college on various committees. 

4. Second Reading Item: FPC 99-14: Election of Faculty to University Planning Committee

M/S/P after Aordinarily@ was added to the last Resolved,  Apass@ was changed to Apast@ (2nd Whereas), and Acommunities@ was changed to Acommittees@ (3rd Whereas).

5. Information Item: Senate Response to the Resolution of the Draft Accountability Process Document.
EPC Chair McDermott and FPC Chair Lee prepared separate statements, which were distributed at the Senate meeting. Their statements have been forwarded to President Lyons. They will also be forwarded to the statewide Senate.

6. Senate Review/Discussion of the Student Learning Outcomes Assessment Policy. Attachment source: SLOA Policy Committee, chaired by Mary Cruise.
Chair Vanterpool introduced this item, guided by the following considerations: 1) we must move swiftly on it due to WASC deadlines; 2) we should respect the work of the SLOA Policy Committee (so we have been given their recommendation without first sending it to EPC and FPC), and we should respect the autonomous standing of Senate Committees (so the policy will now go to EPC and FPC). He noted that the contents of the policy were derived from assessment literature, faculty dialogue groups from last Spring, and ongoing campus dialogue since August. The  policy attempts to address the following issues: it defines SLOA; it articulates the funding and administrative support required; it recognizes that assessment methods can be qualitative and/or quantitative; it excludes the use of  this process for the review of individual faculty unless he/she desires its inclusion; and it ensures that the SLOA process is a faculty-driven enterprise.

Senators made the following suggestions for improving the policy.  Purpose Section: 1) delete the reference to WASC; 2) delete (or at least explain) class outcomes; 3) identify Atheir@ in requirement 3. Definitions Section: 4) under assessment definition, clarify formative and summative as they pertain to the classroom. Policy Section: 5) spell out the exact composition of the SLOA Committee. Implementation Section: 6) add a phrase Ain consultation with...@ (The Senate and the Council of Deans?).

7. Special Reports: Linda Pomerantz, Director of International Education Programs.
Pomerantz made the following points: 1) The Center for International Education is housed in SC, Building 11, and is staffed M-Th 12-5. 2) The university has split responsibilities for IE: she reports to  VPAA Castro and she primarily serves students who would like to study abroad; Dan Josefini, Coordinator of International Student Services, reports to the VPSA Bowman and serves international students who come to CSUDH. Pomerantz noted that our recruitment of international students is currently in abeyance. We have the smallest cohort we have had in the last ten years. She works with the CSU IE Consortium as well as one housed at the University of Nevada, Reno. Currently there are six DH students studying abroad. 3) An IE Advisory Board has been established with broad campus representation. A smaller executive committee helps her develop policy and deliver programs. 4) VP Castro established a Task Force on IE, which is charged to draft IE policy for Senate and Cabinet review. Its chair is Selase Williams, and its members include Pomerantz, Marge Gordon, Billie Blair, and Jamie Webb. 5) The CSU has no consensus on IE. Each campus must decide for itself its level of involvement. A CSU Task Force, chaired by Don Gerth, produced a report that called for radical restructuring of IE within the CSU. It recommended the abolition of the centralized Office of International Programs in the CO, and the decentralization of activities to interested campuses. The Statewide Senate objected, and a conference was held in June to try to find common ground. Attendees at the conference (four from CSUDH) recommended  the retention of the Office of International Programs, affirmed the value of IE, and requested more CO guidance for the campuses.

Senator Denise Williams asked about the availability of scholarships. Pomerantz said very few resources are available; students should be referred to Dan Josefini. Marge Gordon noted that some distance learning programs have students in other nations. Most of them are U.S. citizens living abroad, but a few are international students who must meet the same admission criteria (e.g. passing the TOEFL) as student who come on-campus to study.  Senator Lee wondered what Ainternational education@ really means. One would hope that the Task Force on IE will address this issue. Pomerantz noted that we have memoranda of understanding with 26 international institutions but we are not really sure of the status of many of these MOUs. This is another area that the Task Force needs to address.

7. Reports:

Chair Vanterpool made the following announcements: 1) An on-line faculty questionnaire evaluating the consolidation of three schools into CAS will be available for faculty response next week. Senator Lee wondered whether we have an accurate count of faculty taking the survey. Parliamentarian Dominguez was asked to investigate this problem and to produce an accurate list of faculty and their respective appointments. 2) The Fall 1999 Campus Cleanup Day will be Saturday, October 30th, from 9-12. 3) The CSU Asilomar Conference will be held next week (Nov. 3-5), and its theme will be AManaging Change in the CSU: Learning from our Successes.@ The campus Senate Chairs will meet  to discuss among other things the FMI process. There is unhappiness among the chairs that the Senates were put in the awkward position of having to implement policy disliked by both CFA and Management. One chair (from CSULB) senses a very strained relationship on his campus between CFA faculty and Senate faculty. Senator Malamud felt that both the CFA and Management are to blame for agreeing to a poorly crafted document that leaves too many unresolved issues for each campus to resolve. Senators Lee and McDermott said the problem is with the concept of merit pay. Why is it needed when many faculty find it problematic? What motivates Management to insist on it? Senator Dick Williams urged faculty to be united; it is very troubling that the CFA and Senates on some campuses are in conflict. 4) Gary Levine has organized an Administrative Retreat to take place on Friday, October 29th. The retreat's theme is centered on developing a culture of evidence at CSUDH. It will have a keynote speaker, Dr. T. Dary Erwin, from James Madison University. And there will be six break-out groups addressing various university problems. Vanterpool and Jim Harris will co-chair one group dealing with faculty recruitment, replacement, training and development over the next five years. 5) A Campus Peace CORP Reunion will be held on November 2nd. A flyer has gone out to the university community.

Statewide Senator Williams announced the following: 1) Articulation. The Legislature has provided 3.3 million dollars to improve articulation arrangements between community colleges and the CSU. The problems are mainly within the majors, not within general education.  Williams serves on IMPAC (Intersegmental Major Programs Articulation Committee), which is  developing a program of activities for Spring 2000.  2) Technology. There is no advisory body on technology to the Chancellor, even though there are five separate commissions working on technology issues.

Statewide Senator Charnofsky reported that the Institute for Teaching and Learning  is sponsoring an on-line journal. Jenny Franklin, our new Director of Faculty Development,  is one of its editors.

FPC Chair Lee noted that the FMI process is going forward. He wondered how the appeals committee will be selected.

9. Second Open Forum
Senator McDermott and several others expressed concern about the presence of men on campus who are handing out the New Testament to anyone who walks by. ASI apparently approved this activity. Is the campus promoting a particular religion? Should there be guidelines for the solicitors? Chair Vanterpool said he would discuss all of this with VP Bowman.

9. Adjournment: 4:10 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Lyle Smith,

Secretary
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